June 9, 2022
Shafer Township

Monthly Board Meeting

The Board of Shafer Township met at the Shafer Town Hall on Thursday June 9, 2022.  Board members present included Chairman Mark Stovern, Supervisor John Schmalz, Supervisor John Hoffman, Treasurer, Dominique Haller, and Clerk, Faith Lichtscheidl. Residents present include Becky Strand, Joe Mattson, Commissioner Rick Green, Judy James, Graham and Jeri Webster, Loretta Anderson, Sue Mack, Sheriff Brandon Thayen and Tony Kaufman.  
Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm and the pledge of allegiance was recited. 

Agenda approved by Supervisor Hoffman, 2nd by Supervisor Schmalz; all in favor, motion carried.

A motion was made to approve the monthly minutes of the regularly scheduled monthly board meeting from May 12, 2022 by Supervisor Hoffman, Supervisor Schmalz 2nd the motion; all in favor, motion carried.  

Treasurer’s Report:  Treasurer Haller presented the May 2022 Treasurer’s report.  The disbursement register shows a balance of $16,455.03.  The receipts register shows a balance of $1,890.46 and the cash control statement shows a balance of $214,934.00.   

A motion was made by Supervisor Hoffman to approve the Treasurer’s Report and Supervisor Schmalz 2nd the motion; all in favor, motion carried.

Motion made to approve the claims by Supervisor Schmalz, 2nd by Supervisor Hoffman; all in favor, motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS
Loretta Anderson & Sue Mack / Grant Opportunity
Loretta Anderson and Sue Mack presented information regarding the Chisago Lakes Community Foundation (CLCF) and discussed a grant opportunity available to communities within the Chisago Lakes School District.  
This year the CLF will be giving away a grant in the amount of $10,000 for any community organizations presenting a grant applicant for a project presented to better their community.  The requirements of the grant application include the following:
· the project needs to enhance the qualify of life of the community

· leave a lasting impact on the community
· builds community pride

· strengthen community connections

· enrich the lives of our residents 

· fill an unmet need in the community
The grant application will be judged on meeting one or more of the above noted criteria.  The grant will be awarded in October and the receiver of the grant will have one year to complete the project.
CUP for Webster
Graham and Jeri Webster, property owners, are seeking approval of the Preliminary Plat of Webster Meadows, involving a lot line adjustment / creation of a 15.89 care lot, where the required minimum acreage is 20 acres from a total of a 40.01-acre tract.  The property is zoned Rural Residential II.

A motion was made to accept the CUP for the Webster’s with no recommendations by Supervisor Schmalz and 2nd by Supervisor Hoffman; all in favor, motion carried.
CUP for James
Judith James was here to present paperwork to build a breeze way on her property.  A motion was made by Supervisor Hoffman to approve the variance and 2nd by Schmalz; all in favor, motion carried.
Reminder of Elections / Traning / Dates
Registration for election judges started June 1 and closes on June 17th.  Judges are welcome to attend training on line or in person at the following locations:  

· the Government Center / June 29th at 2:30 pm or 6:00 pm
· Lakes Area EMS, North Branch / July 12th at 2:30 pm or 6:00 pm

The Primary Election is August 9, 2022 and absentee voting ballets will be available from June 24th to August 8th.  The Government Center will be open for absentee voting on Saturday, 
August 6, from 10:00 am to 3:00 pm.
The General Election will be held on November 8, 2022 and absentee ballets will be available from September 23 to November 7.  The Government Center will be open for absentee voting on Saturday, November 5 from 10:00 am to 3:00 pm.  See Clerk Lichtscheidl for any questions about elections.
Public Comments (3 minutes)

No public comment.
OLD BUSINESS
Fuel for Grader
One fuel tank is empty, we will need to order more soon.  We need to start calling around for prices to see where we can get the best deal.
Culvert on Rydeen 
The culvert that we were looking for during the road tour was found.  It is in need of repair.  
Road Tour Update 
The road tour was completed on May 18th and there were more culverts found that need to be replaced.  A special meeting will be scheduled to discuss the issues and help to set up a schedule for replacing them.  This meeting will be scheduled for June 23rd at 7:00 pm.  We will discuss  Vista at that time as well.
336th Blow Out 
There was discussion about putting lime rock in the blow out for now until it can be fixed.
Grading for Stein

The board has made a decision to deny grading private driveways at this time and more research will be reviewed for further discussion and final decisions.
Speed Limit Reduction on Upland Road

There has been some research done on reducing/increasing speed on roads.  The board will continue to review process and procedures until we have all information we need to make a decision on what needs to happen next.
Cold Storage

A decision was made to start pursing an addition to the building for cold storage.  Measurements and size will be reviewed next and then we can start looking into contractors who can build the project.  As of the time of this meeting, we are still in the research phase.

Service Contracts

Each service contract presented at the annual meeting in March will receive a $250.00 donation from Shafer Township.  A total of $1500 will be donated for the year 2022.  The Service contracts include the following:
Chisago County Ag Socieity 




Chisago County Board on Aging

Chisago County Age Well




Chisago County Senior Federation

Chisago County Historical Society



Family Pathways

Driveway Permit for New Construction on Upland Road

Supervisor Schmalz was trying to reach out to staff at Chisago County to find out how new construction can get a building permit without having a driveway permit.  Supervisor Schmalz will continue to work on this and report back when he has the information.
Maintenance Update

Brad Johnson typed up a maintenance report to show the items that he has been working and completed since the May meeting.  The following items completed include grading roads, repainted the graffiti on the playground equipment, repaired a hole in the yard from a plow truck, filled in and graded the secondary driveway, trimmed some trees, mounted towel and soap dispensers in the restrooms, picked up the plow truck after it was repaired, and fixed the basketball hoop.  He also included a to-do list of projects he would like to continue working on.  
There was discussion about the park and the weeds in the play area.  There are a couple swings that need to be replaced as well.
A motion was made to move $2,000.00 from the Gaming Proceeds Fund to the Park and Acquisition Fund to pay for the mulch and the fabric that needs to be replaced by Supervisor Hoffman, 2nd by Supervisor Schmalz; all in favor, motion carried.

We are out of oil for the grader.  
Township Property / Joe Mattson

Supervisor Schmalz will go and pick up the mail box posts from Joe Mattson’s and bring them back to the hall.
Updating Credit Accounts / Debit ~ Credit Card for Township
Clerk Lichtscheidl reported that she has updated the credit sheet for Menards to take Troy off and put Brad on.  O’Reilly’s Auto Parts have been updated and is working on the Tractor Supply account.  
There was discussion on the difficulty of updating accounts and that it may be easier to have a credit/debit card for the township.  This will be reviewed and discussed again to ensure employees do not have to purchase large items on their own credit/debit cards and carry balances until the next meeting.

Time Sheets / Claim Forms

The time sheets and claim forms that were put into action at the last meeting were difficult to utilize.  Alicia Stovern has created new ones in Xcel to make them easier to access and type in information.  We have asked everyone to download these on their computers and for those that cannot, we will have printed forms in the office.  Reminder to Township staff:  All time sheets and claim forms are due to the treasurer no later than Sunday at 5:00 pm the week of the next township meeting.
Miscellaneous Items
Sheriff Brandon Thyen was present at this meeting to discuss some new information coming out of the Sherriff’s office and to discuss Shafer Township’s ATV Ordinance.  

The CCSO will be rolling out a new program where specific deputies will be assigned to a specific Township.  The deputy assigned will be for non-emergency kind of complaints and any questions that residents may have.  Once this has been completed, Sheriff Thyen will reach out to us and let us know when it starts and the name of our assigned deputy.
Shafer Township’s ATV ordinance has been reviewed and the recommendation is that we rescind it.  The State of Minnesota has rules and regulations around ATV usage and it is recommended we go with that.  The reason behind this is because deputies already know and understand the laws around the rules and regulations set by the State of MN and having our own rules and regulations is difficult for the CCSO to know at the time of any incidents that may need their attention.  This also allows the CCSO to charge accordingly of any laws that are broken with ATV usage on township roads.

Supervisor Schmalz shared the rental agreement and rules that he had picked up at Rock Creek Town Hall.  
Chairman Stovern reported on a grader compactor.  He quoted the prices for new compactor versus used and just asked board members to review it for now, no action required.

Motion to adjourn at 9:01 pm by Supervisor Hoffman, 2nd by Supervisor Schmalz, all in favor, motion carried.
Respectfully Submitted
Faith Lichtscheidl, Clerk

Mark Stovern, Chairman
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